CURLEY CREEK VOLUNTEER FIRE DIST.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

CURLEY CREEK COMMUNITY HALL

November 5, 2013

MINUTES

CALL TO ORDER:   1910 by Chairman, Dean Prentice

QUORUM:  Dean Prentice, Rob Woywod, John Moss, Ray Chaffee, Ken English, Dan Hooper

MINUTES: Ray read the minutes from the October 1 meeting.  Approved as read

FINANCIAL REPORT:  P&L and Balance sheets to date were presented and approved and attached.

BUSINESS:


CHIEF’S REPORT Ken gave an update on the grant.  We were approved for a pump but not for the computer.  The State is checking the cache for the right pump but will probably have to buy one light enough to be portable.  We will probably get 100% grant for the pump.  There was discussion about the need for the computer and the district funding it.  Ken will present the data for approval at the next meeting.


The recent fire response was discussed also; there were trees down preventing getting an engine to the fire.  Brad cleared the road with his own saw.  The house was already a total loss before reported, but out buildings were saved.  The land owner had not yet paid his dues but will be allowed to do so instead of being billed as a non member.  Ray will send him a letter.


Brad will come back to the department as a firefighter but not as an officer.  Dan has a radio for him, but they need more radios and pagers available.  Some of the equipment has been lost with people who have left the department.  The board urged a better accountability for the equipment.  Jeanie has a good list now and is keeping records.  Some of the lost equipment was reported as stolen.


There have been 81 firefighter responses since May.  


Ken also reported that our ISO rating is 8.  The information was given to the insurance companies, and he will have paper work for the board at the next meeting.


Ray asked about the answering machine on the telephone.  Ken and Dan said that they get the messages, but John said that the message needed to be updated, which will be done.


Dan talked about the Life Flight training and the availability of coverage for department families for $45.  Ken will get the brochures to the board.


HOUSE NUMBER UPDATE   Dan reported that the numbers are in and will be completed soon.  There have been 23 requests.


OTHER   John talked about updating the web site with pictures and information.  Ken said that there were some good pictures taken of the latest fire that he will get to John..  


 John also suggested that the name of the district be changed to better reflect the community east of the Moyie River so that more people would recognize that they are part rather than just the Curley Creek area.  The merit of this was discussed and names, such as East Boundary were suggested.  New property owners need to be informed and recognize that they are part of the district.

ADJOURN:  2025

Ray Chaffee

Sec/Treas

